
 

OCEAN CITY ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION 

Minutes – Tuesday, April 12, 2016 
 

Call to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6:33 PM at the Senior Center.    

 

Roll Call – The following members were present: 

Members: 

Marty Mozzo  Pete Ault  Sara Maas   

Chris Halliday  Donna Moore  John Loeper 

David Hayes  John Aitken    

Matt von der Hayden (City Liaison)  

 

Open Public Meetings Announcement – Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to Public Law 

1975, Chapter 231. 

 

Approval of Minutes – Minutes for the meeting of March 22, 2016 were read.  Motion to approve the minutes 

was made by John Loeper and seconded by Donna Moore.  The minutes were unanimously approved.   

  

Pending Business 

 ANJEC 2015 Demonstration Dune Grant Update 

o The Commission planted forty (40) Carolina Rosa plants as the final phase of the OCEC 

Demonstration Dune Project earlier in the day. 

o Marty Mozzo expressed thanks to all who came out to help. 

o Except for the final report, this action closes this project. 

 Fall/Winter Lecture series 

o Crist Robine of Stockton will be our speaker for the April 20
th

 lecture.  A flyer has been 

submitted for publicity.  

o Pat Sutton will present the last lecture on Thursday, May 5
th

 at the library.  A flyer was reviewed 

and with just a change in the title, submitted to the Commission for approval.  A motion to adopt 

the flyer was made by Donna Moore and seconded by Sara Maas.  It was approved unanimously 

with the title being “Seaside Gardening with Native and Hardy Vegetation”. 

 Submitted Plan Review 

o Two plans were presented to the commission by Chris Halliday.  There were no environmental 

concerns or comments on any of them 

New Business 

o Matt told the Commission that the Wetlands Institute was looking for volunteers to fix terrapin 

barrier on Stone Harbor.  Anyone interested should contact Donna for more details. 

Public Comment – No one from the public was present so no comment was made. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:15 PM.  Motion to adjourn was made by Sara Maas and seconded by Pete Ault.  

Motion was approved unanimously. 

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, April 26, 2016, 6:30PM at the Senior Center.    


